
RHODE ISLAND GOVERNMENT REGISTER 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING  

AGENCY: Governor’s Commission on Disabilities 

RULE IDENTIFIER: ERLID 8754 

REGULATION TITLE: Chapter N General Operating Rules 

RULEMAKING ACTION: Proposed Rulemaking 

TYPE OF FILING: Repeal 

TIMETABLE FOR ACTION ON THE PROPOSED RULE:  

Public notice: 08/15/17 

Hearing date: 09/18/17 

End of comment period: 09/25/17 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED RULE: The regulation consists of Bylaws and Operating Procedure. These 

will be converted into Guidance. 

COMMENTS INVITED:  

All interested parties are invited to submit written or oral comments concerning the proposed regulations 

by 09/25/2017 to the addresses listed below. 

ADDRESSES FOR PUBLIC COMMENT SUBMISSIONS: 

Mailing Address:  

Governor’s Commission on Disabilities 

John O. Pastore Center, 41 Cherry Dale Court 

Cranston, RI 02920-3049 

Email Address: bob.cooper@gcd.ri.gov  

WHERE COMMENTS MAY BE INSPECTED: 

Governor’s Commission on Disabilities 

John O. Pastore Center, 41 Cherry Dale Court 

Cranston, RI 02920-3049 

PUBLIC HEARING INFORMATION:  

The place of the public hearing is accessible to individuals who have a disability. If communication 

assistance (readers/interpreters/captioners) is needed, or any other accommodation to ensure equal 

mailto:bob.cooper@gcd.ri.gov


participation, please call 401-462-0100 or RI Relay 711 at least three (3) business days prior to the 

meeting so arrangements can be made to provide such assistance at no cost to the person requesting.  

FOR FUTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:  

ATTN: Bob Cooper, Executive Secretary 

Governor’s Commission on Disabilities 

John O. Pastore Center, 41 Cherry Dale Court 

Cranston, RI 02920-3049 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Regulatory Analysis Summary and Supporting Documentation:  

The repeal of this regulation does not impact small business or any other entity. For full regulatory 

analysis or supporting documentation see agency contact person above. 

Authority for This Rulemaking: R.I. Gen. Law 42-51 

Regulatory Findings:  

In the development of the proposed repeal consideration was given to: (1) alternative approaches; (2) 

overlap or duplication with other statutory and regulatory provisions; and (3) significant economic impact 

on small business. No alternative approach, duplication, or overlap was identified based upon available 

information. 

 




